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Trinity Episcopal Church


2013
ANNUAL MEETING
REPORTS
Prayer for the parish

Almighty and everliving God, 

ruler of all things in heaven and earth, 

hear our prayers for this parish family. 

Strengthenthe faithful, 

arouse the careless, 

and restore the penitent.
Grant us all things necessary for our common life, 

and bring us all to be of one heart and mind 

within your holy Church;
through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Amen.
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REctors’ Report
"All things come of thee, O Lord, and of thine own have we given thee." (1 Chronicles 29:14) 
These words came to me as I sat down to write my piece of the Annual Report. These are the words we say weekly as our offerings of our lives and labors are received at the altar. King David spoke these words and more as he prepared to hand to his son, Solomon, his kingship: Yours, O Lord, is the greatness, the power, the glory, the victory, and the majesty; for all that is in the heavens and on the earth is yours ... O Lord our God, all this abundance that we have provided ... comes from your hand, and is all your own. David knew what is so easy for us to forget, that we are blessed beyond belief in our lives by God who loves us as his own. ALL that we are, and ALL that we have has come from God.
How then, will we share GOD’s blessings?
Our vocation as Christians is to bless others as we have been blessed ourselves. Yet over the past many years, the position of the Church as a whole has been changing. No longer do new generations look automatically to the Church or to God for guidance in the moral issues of our day, or for support when our lives are turned upside down, or even for celebration when our lives are filled with goodness and blessing. The influence of ‘church’ in the lives of many, particularly younger, people around us seems to be weak currently. In our nation and, though I am new here, I am speculating it's true that even in our local community many younger people do not seem to put as much value on or to seek that very guidance, support, and celebration, that we here rejoice in. The guidance, support, and celebration that the church provides. I believe though that whether or not they are seeking God, God is seeking them. How will we bless them, guide and support them?
Again, how then, will we share GOD’s blessings?
I look forward over the next year to working with you and with the vestry to envision the future for Trinity Church, to find new ways to bless the world around us, new to draw in new people into this parish family that we know to be so important… ways in which God is at the center of the narrative of faith we tell and live. Changes should not worry us, rather they should energize us as we discern just how God calls each of us to be life-giving to one another. As God has given us life, welcomed us in all our differences, and offered us meaning beyond that which the world can offer, so too are we called to pass along God’s hope to all those who come to us seeking that same “something more.” 
As I look at what Trinity is already doing, I am happy to witness how much is already being done to serve the world around us, the community around us, you and your children. How exciting it is to see, hear, and feel the Holy Spirit drawing us more closely together, in worship, and study, in outreach and inreach, energizing us, and in the process granting us the gifts of many willing parishioners who make it all happen.
All that is from God’s creative hand is worthy, so our arms must open wide to imagine what might be possible as we share God’s blessings with the world. I hope each of you will be a part of the blessings of Trinity Church!
The Lord be gracious unto you,
Fr. Taylor
INTERIM  RECTORS REPORT
The year twenty thirteen was a very good year for our parish.  Of course our greatest success, to state the obvious, was the successful call of David Taylor to be our rector.  The search committee, led by Beth Blair, did a superb job under stressful circumstances.  We didn’t get the help we should have, but we did end up with several candidates that we knew would be good for Trinity, and guided by the Holy Spirit through the diligent prayers of the parish, especially the search committee and the vestry, we found just the right person to lead and guide us and to provide for our spiritual care in the years ahead.  Thanks to Fr. David’s acceptance of the call, I am now back in the choir, which is exactly where I want to be.
Having said this, let me stress that serving as your interim rector was a tremendous honor and privilege and I thoroughly enjoyed every minute of my time as rector.   You enabled me, in retirement, to actively be what I am – a priest, and I found the year plus that I spent as rector very fulfilling.  I simply cannot express the depth of my appreciation to you for the opportunity.

Twenty thirteen also saw our election of Bishop Mark to be our diocesan bishop and the beginning of a new and far better relationship between the parish and the diocese.  I feel very good about the way things are developing at Trinity and the direction we are going.  Trinity is a viable expression of Christ in our community.

The third very significant occurrence this past year was the establishment of a Daughters of the King chapter at Trinity.  We are just beginning to see the fruits of this achievement but there is no doubt that having a religious order of women committed to prayer, service, evangelism and support of the rector will have a significant impact for the good for Trinity.  The establishment of Mary Magdalene Chapter of the Order of the Daughters of the King was one of my primary desires and goals during my period as rector, something an interim normally would not do. But I know the spiritual power and the good that DOK will bring to Trinity, and I know that we will look back in the years to come and recognize this accomplishment as one of the greatest significance in Trinity’s history.

Finally, my thanks and deep appreciation to all of you, but especially the wardens, the vestry and the search committee for your support and help during my tenure.  

Submitted by The Reverend Ronald Johnson
Junior Warden’s Report

The job of the Junior Warden is to look after the physical plant of the entire church. A lot of activity took place during 2013.

General:  We have in place a general purpose contractor, Don Hodges. who we are able to call to come fix the various small problems that arise. This would include things such as replacing light bulbs in the church, moving bulletin boards, painting, patching, fixing doors, fixing windows, patching the roof for leaks, and other small job installs. Don’s responsiveness through the year has become a great asset for the Junior Warden to get these small jobs done. Also worth mentioning was the constant care of the grounds which included mowing, trimming, and irrigation, and several repair trips for our HVAC.

Key Control:  An effort was made to streamline our locks for the many doors we have in the church. The idea was reduce the number of keys required to open all the doors, and redistribute the new keys to the appropriate people. The overall cost of this project as bid by Virginia Lock & Key was $1,562.87 which derailed this effort.

Major Painting and Patching Effort :  This was done by Don Hodges and cost $4,100.  The job included repainting the Parish Hall, the Parish Hall vestibule, the Children’s Chapel, and the stair well in the office area, and the major patching and repair of cracks in the walls and ceiling of the Parish Hall and in the stairwell. The cost was paid for by the Patterson Fund  grant.

Felling of tree next to the old Kitchen. An old dead tree which loomed as a danger to us as well as the two other adjoining neighbors, was finally taken down in late April.  The total cost was $2,500 and shared equally with our neighbors, Family Physicians and Suzanne Cooper.

Separate HVAC for Offices:  The Rector’s and the Parish Administrator Offices were not being served well by our HVAC system. A separate Mitsubishi system was installed to provide both cold and hot air to maintain the comfort of those offices. The cost was $4,691 and installed by Davis Heating in March. The funds to pay this bill was from appropriate restricted funds, not repair and maintenance operating expenses.

Columbarium Overhaul:  A major effort to fix-up our Columbarium was initiated in September. A committee of  Johnny Ferguson, Brenda Raine, Sylvia Padgett and Bill Lee was formed. All cost are to be paid for from Columbarium and Memorial Funds. The total cost is roughly $20,000, the contractor is Seven Oaks here in Franklin County, and an estimated completion date of late March 2014.

Kitchen Wiring Overhaul:  James Electrical, a local electrical contractor, has bee hired to completely rewire the main kitchen. The cost will be $3,400, will take place the first or second week in January, will disable the kitchen for 3 days in the middle of the week, and will be paid for with restricted funds.

.
Respectively Submitted by Bill Lee
Junior Warden

2014 Budget

		Sources of Funds

			
	Stewardship

	Pledges

	155,000

		
	Treasurer

	Loose Plate

	5,000

		
	Treasurer

	Miscellaneous

	4,000

		
	Treasurer

	Kroger Card Program

	5,500

		
	Treasurer

	Investment Income

	10,000

		
	Vestry

	Gift from John Hopkins 

	20,000

		
					
		Total Budgeted  Sources

	199,500

		
	Treasurer

	Operating Uses of Funds

			
		Altar Guild

	3,500

		
		Christian Education

	800

		
		Council Expenses

	600

		
		Insurance: Property

	3,500

		
		Insurance: Umbrella

	500

		
		Insurance: Workmen's Compensation

	600

		
		Maintenance

	6,000

		
		Miscellaneous

	500

		
		Music

	600

		
		Nursery Expenses

	100

		
		Office Supplies

	3,000

		
		Organ Maintenance

	500

		
		Parish Life/Social Functions

	1,500

		
		Postage

	500

		
		Professional Fees: Bookkeeper

	7,800

		
		Professional Fees: Audit

	200

		
		Service Supplies

	100

		
		Sexton (Church Cleaning)

	5,760

		
		Staff Expenses: Rector

	105,473

		
		Staff Expenses: Organist

	20,000

		
		Staff Expenses: Parish Administrator

	12,500

		
		Staff Expenses: Supply Clergy/Organist

	1,200

		
		Staff Expenses: Nursery Assistant

	1,000

		
		Utilities: Electric

	6,000

		
		Utilities: Telephone

	1,600

		
		Utilities: Water & Sewage

	600

		
					
		Total Operating Uses

	184,433

		
					
	Vestry

	Discretionary Uses

			
		Richard Smith Retirement

	2,730

		
		Diocesan Pledge

	10,000

		
		Outreach

	1,800

		
		Total Discretionary Uses

	14,530

		
					
		TOTAL: ALL USES

	198,963
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As of: December 31, 2013

Suntrust Checking: 752592;General Funds
Unrestricted Use Balance

Restricted Balance & Activity

Beginning Bal Activity Ending Bal

Columbarium Fund | 45000| (450.00))  0.00
Ed Robertson Memorial m
Episcopal Releif & Development
Glenn Padgett Memorial | 50000]  000| 50000
John Hopkins Memorial Fund
Patterson Grant
Wood for Warmth | 5.04] 1,03400| 1039.04
TOTALS:
Suntrust Savings; Endowment Fund

Suntrust Savings; xxxxx0906; Memorial Fund (Restricted)

Suntrust Checking; xxxx9046; Discretionary Fund ( Rector's discretion)
Suntrust Investments; xxxxx0690; Columbarium Fund (Restricted)
Suntrust Investments; xxxxx5469; Endowment Fund (Restricted)

Smith Barney Investment; xxxx1491-13-102; General Use

Smith Barney Investment; xxxxx1338-10-102; Parsonage Fund (Restricted)

Total Cash On-hand:

See Accountants' Compilation Report

76,515.40
11,377.45

81,892.85

1,500.28

35,691.52

896.35

16,155.95

29,663.31

37,606.00

149,175.00

358,5817.32
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Budget Item 2013 To Date To Date YTD
Budget Budget Actual B/(W)
Sources of Funds Budget
Pledges | ] 140,000.00 | 140,000.00 | 166,421.33 | 26,421.33 |
loosePlate | | 500000 65000.00| 4,636.29]| (363.7))]
Krogerlncome | | 360000| 36500.00]| 5,448.76| 1,948.76 |
Miscellaneous Income -NoRestrictions | | 3,050.00 | 3,080.00 | 4,169.04 | 1,119.04
Miscellaneous Income - Designated Funds| |  4,860.00 | 4,850.00 | 25,759.94 | 21,209.94 |
Changeininvestmemss | [ ] = | 34,992.48| 34,992.48]

Interest Income [ -] - ] 11.06] 11.06]

[Total BudgetedTacoms | | 16610000 | 166.100.00 | 241,438.90 | 86,88.80
Uses of Funds

MarGuia | | 300®] 70000] 3z0734] (La079)
ClutstionBaweation | | | [ | |
CAcwMimewy | | ®000| 80080  soo0| 4000
Children's & Youh imwry | | 50000| _30000] 1s.00] 282,00
ColumbariumExponses | |~ | - | sae00| _(ss600)
Council Exponses | | 000 w0080 . | 00|
Discornment Cost________| | 1500000 1500000 1a809.82 | (3890.82)
DiocosanPledges &Outmenoh | | | | [ |
Pamcakesupper | |- | - | mm| gum)
Richard Smith Rotiroment || 373000 273000 723000 000
“WoodforWarmn | | 200000 200000 1,436.47] 60453
Touwresch-omer | | -~ [ | soee00] Goseoo)
T S IR I S R S
(Propery || s1000| 3100 ssmso| @onso)
CUmbrlla || 3i000] _ 31000] s00.00] _(10000)
" Worlmens Compensation | | 60000] 60000 4s4.00] 14600
Moitonance | | 70000 700000 aeor.83| 230217
Miscollanoous | | 8000 80000 szz3z|  e7res]
Muste | | To000| 100000 sezar| 41260
Nursery Exgonzes [ tooo| teee0| . | oooo]
Officosupplion | | 400000 400000 sz | Lnials]
OrganMaintonames | | 6000 68000  z0z.00] 44800
Parish Lifo/ Soctal Events | | 360000 260000  778.40] 172160
Pattercon GrantExponses | | - | - | 980950 ] (.0059)
Postage | | 70000 70000  3ta26]  saoa]
Profossionalfoes | | 860000 860000 7.403.58] 1064z
Reetor | | [ [ [
ContmuingBducation | | T0000| 10000 gso0| o6
Domallswance | | 4800 4800| . | deao0]
Hoatimswance | | 416000 %16060] - | 4le000]
Clifolmswance | | Teeo0| _Teme0| . | 1ss00]
Mieage | | eoto0| 69400 | 395025 | (azsez)
Pomsion || 305100 803100 ‘1o3.87] as0713]
“SabaticalRosore | | 8000 8000 . | sooo0]
Salury (Housing Allowance) | | #2900 | 42,8600 | 59,833.30 | _2,602.10]
TMelephone | | Teso0| 19800] 4s0.00| _(zsao0)
Sorvicesupplios | | 1000] 10000] e120] _ aa0]
Soon | | 3a100] 3#2100] ea1z.0] ovien)
StffBepomsss | | [ [ [ |

NorsoryAsssan | | 17000] 176000| eardo|  wozso]
Omgemist || Tase000| iaso000] issaz3| (@eszas)
Seweary | | 100000] 10.800.00 10,540.44 | _260.56 |
Supply Clergy/Orgamst | | 1.20000] 120000 | 300.00] _ 900.00.
Tax Paymonts, Doposits, Pomalties | | 6.10000] 670000 |  520.25 | _6.179.76_
T R R R N
Bearic | | 4060 458000] sesa0| (eraco)
TMelephons | | 160000| 160000] 1,579.85] 0.5
Waterasewage | | 60000  6000]  eosss|  (899)
TolEwponses | | Te65e5.00] 140693.00 | 15526271 | @ratl)

See Accountants' Compilation Report




COMMITTEE REPORTS
Altar Guild
Altar Guild members for 2013 were Mollie Anderson, Jennie Blankenship, Connie Blair, Kitty Ferguson, Susan Hapgood, Addie Lang, Carol Lee, Cece Melesco, Alice Newbill, Brenda Raine, Karen Russell, Marian Serge, Brenda Sosnoski (chairman), and Judy Walker.  Mary Jo Ferguson continues to do flower arrangements for special occasions.  This roster remains for 2014 with the exception of Karen Russell who has left us and whom we will miss.

We continue to enjoy the many memorial gifts we have recently received, i.e., floral refrigerator, new green hangings, improved sacristy and storage.  This year we were able to purchase a new white silk chasuble and stole and two new brass vases with two sets of liners!  Thanks to Jerry Blankenship, our music director, we also have a beautiful white pall to vest the box with cremation ashes.  We are currently looking into obtaining a large white pall appropriate to cover a casket.

We had one meeting this year on October 26.  Attendance was low, but we discussed thoroughly various topics regarding our responsibilities and the schedule for Advent, Christmas services and decorating.  A consensus was reached to discuss everything with our new rector, Fr. David Taylor, and let him make the decisions.  We did decorate the church on December 19, although all agreed that it would be preferable to do so after the fourth Sunday in Advent service.  We will work on that for next year.  Christmas service was at 5:00 p.m. It included a children’s pageant directed by our new rector’s wife, Angie Taylor.  There was a 9:00 a.m. Eucharist on Christmas day.  New plans for 2014 include resuming the service on Wednesday, beginning January 15.

                                                           Submitted by Brenda Sosnoski
Columbarium

The Columbarium Fund has a balance in SunTrust of $13,994.72 and in the Smith Barney investment account of $125,365.45.  

Submitted by Greg Rambo
The columbarium committee, Bill Lee, Johnny Ferguson, Sylvia Padgett, and Brenda Raine, have exciting news.  We are in the process of cleaning up and re-doing the columbarium, which will include adding more niches.  The present niches where love ones are buried are being shored up as they are sinking. Seven Oaks Landscaping is assisting us and in a few months it will be complete.

Submitted by Brenda Raine

Kroger Care Program

The parish had a successful year participating in the Kroger Care Program.  During 2013, a total of $5,733.26-average of $477 a month-was received from Kroger.  For those of you who routinely use your Kroger Care card while shopping at Kroger, The parish says a big THANK YOU!   If you are not participating and would like to learn how the program works, contact Connie Blair at 540 334 2519 or 540 874 4848.   
Submitted by Connie Blair
Music Ministry
The Trinity Episcopal Church Music Department has experienced another year filled with excitement and growth as we prepared for the arrival of our new priest. The choir worked very hard on special music for David’s 1st Sunday and we look forward to exciting worship experiences in this coming year. 


The music library continues to be blessed with the donation of several new anthems from Choir members and Parishioners.  These anthems will become permanent additions to the library it is my hope that the increasing music library will add to the program for years to come. Anyone wishing to donate music as a memorial should contact Jerry Blankenship for further information.  Each anthem has a label attached that lists the donor as well as the name of the person or persons for whom the purchase was made.  When the anthem is sung during the service the dedication is printed in the service bulletin.

If you enjoy singing, please consider joining.  If you have any questions or want more information, please speak to Jerry or any Choir member.  We rehearse Tuesday nights from 6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. and at 10:00 a.m. Sunday mornings prior to worship. During the winter months we do not rehearse on Tuesdays, but instead on Sunday mornings at 9:15 a.m. 

Thank you to all who continue to grace our music ministry with their voices, time, talent and or money this year to Trinity’s Music Ministry.  We also thank the congregation for their positive feedback and spiritual support. Without you, our achievements would not have been possible.  We look forward to the accomplishments of 2014.

Submitted by Jerry Blankenship

Parish Life

Even though we didn't plan as many events while waiting for our new rector, we were ,as always , continuing to promote Parish life:  Coffee hour, Bishop Powell’s last visit,  summer Parish picnic, recognition of new members or visitors, refreshments for Diocese conference held at Trinity, help with funeral receptions. We always appreciate the help from everyone who signs up for coffee hour, receptions galore,etc..  The Parish Life Committee could not do the job without your loyalty and support. Thanks!
Submitted by Brenda Raine

Stewardship Committee

The pledges received for 2014 total about $154,000. This amount compares to 2013 pledges which were $140,000, and 2012 which were $153,000.  The actual income received in 2013 was significantly higher than what was pledged, due to unexpected donations. I’m sure we will see similar unexpected income for 2014.

Stewardship system: The amount of a pledge is only known by one person in the church and that is the Assistant Treasurer, who is currently Greg Rambo. Before Greg, it was Ed Robertson who held that position for many years. The Stewardship Chair is informed by the Assistant Treasurer if an individual has pledged or not, and of course, the totals of all received pledges.

For those of you who give your time, talent, and treasure but do not turn in the cards, I encourage you to do so next year. Remember, that this is how the vestry plans its activities for the coming year.
Submitted by Bill  Lee
Welcoming New Members Committee

The committee continues to be aware each Sunday of first-time visitors, making sure that they have signed the visitor's book and that they are invited and escorted to the Parish Hall for coffee and refreshments.  There they are introduced to parishioners and any questions they may have are answered.  Within the week, a note is sent acknowledging their visit and an invitation to worship with us again.  The committee stays in touch until our visitors feel comfortable in our fellowship.  For those who decide that Trinity will be their church home, we formally welcome them at our monthly luncheons and acknowledge their decision. 

 

So far, this process has worked well and seems to be an effective way to reach out to those seeking a place of worship.

 

 Submitted by Sybil Smith, Susan Henry and Ann Cook

Wood for Warmth
After 12 years, Wood For Warmth continues to grow.  If not for the continued support of our partners at St. Peters, volunteers from other churches, and the commitment of all involved, we could not meet the needs or those less fortunate.  During the 2012-2013 heating season, we provided 336 loads of firewood to123 families in 21 weeks.  We also estimate average mileage per truck at 2400 last season.  Without the valued assistance of valued assistance of Johnnie Ferguson and his dedicated staff at Ferguson Land and Lumber this program would be unable to continue.  We cut and split during the spring and summer to build a stockpile, and continue to cut and split during the heating season.

We consider this ministry to be God’s work, and manage to get it done.  All of us agree we are truly blessed, especially when we see the conditions some of our clients live with every day.  It continues to be heartwarming when we see the relief on our clients face shen we deliver.  We do not actively donations, but all donations made are returned to the church.

So far, deliveries are on a record pace.  From October 26 to December 28 we have delivered 187 loads to 100 families.  56 of those loads were delivered during the first two weeks.

ALL volunteers are welcomed with open arms.  We need both men and women to split during the week and/or Saturdays, and load/deliver  also on Saturday.  All that’s required to be a Wood For Warmth volunteer is to be over 18, have a sturdy pair of gloves and shoes, a willingness to help, and a warm heart.  As usual, a pickup is ALWAYS welcome.  Once in a while weather conditions prohibit us from splitting and can greatly limit the available supply.  It is then, we need volunteers to donate money to buy a large load of already split wood.  Due to the large number of requests, I’m sure Janice would appreciate an office volunteer to help keep records of the requests from Tuesdays thru Thursdays.

Submitted by Larry Anderson

Outreach
The Outreach Committee focused its efforts on projects that have been a part of Trinity’s history as well as new ones. A Valentine’s Day card project for the patients at the VA Center in Salem was a huge success. In observance of Domestic Violence Month in October, a drive for paper towels for the local women’s shelter was conducted. Monies from the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper were distributed to the Episcopal Relief & Development (ERD) for the Oklahoma tornado recovery and to Heavenly Manna (local food bank) for purchase of fresh produce. Later in the year, funds were collected for ERD for the organization’s recovery efforts in the Philippines. To assist the local affiliate of Habitat for Humanity to generate revenue, a new box for depositing used aluminum cans was placed in the parish hall. Numerous parishioners provided manpower to Stepping Stone Mission (the Soup Kitchen) on a monthly basis. The proceeds from the May bluegrass concert were given to Stepping Stone. The Social Services’ Family Christmas Project – three teenagers living with a grandmother - was an overwhelming success. The Wood for Warmth project (discussed elsewhere in this report) continued throughout the calendar year. As of December, twenty-seven loans have been given to KIVA, a micro loan project initiated in 2012. Box Tops for Education and pennies continued to be collected for use by the Boys’ Home in Covington and parishioners were encouraged to adopt a boy during the Christmas season. The annual support for bell ringers for the local Salvation Army took place on December 13. 

To better display the Outreach Projects and Parish Life events, the three bulletin boards were re-located to one wall in the Parish Hall. A new table now holds the KIVA book and the container for the Box Tops for Education and pennies for the Boys’ Home. Baskets for depositing items for the Women’s Shelter and Heavenly Manna, plus the Habitat for Humanity cans box are now located under the bulletin boards. Plans are to feature an “outreach of the month” in 2014 – starting with Habitat for Humanity receiving the proceeds from the January 4 concert.

The following serve on the committee:

Larry Anderson - Wood for Warmth & Habitat for Humanity

Jean Gautsch - Heavenly Manna and Military Support

Ann Cook – Christmas Project and special concerts Point of Contact

Connie Blair – Salvation Army Bell Ringers

Mollie Anderson – Soup Kitchen

Boys’ Home – Bev & Skip Fletcher

Episcopal Relief & Development – Sandi Rambo

Committee Coordinator and KIVA Point of Contact – Johnnie Johnson
Submitted by Johnnie Johnson

Daughters of the King
On May 1, six women of the parish began a three-month study to become members in The Order of the Daughters of the King, a lay women’s organization whose mission is the extension of Christ’s Kingdom through Prayer, Service and Evangelism. Johnnie Johnson, a member of The Order, served as the leader for the study sessions. The Institution of the Mary Magdalene Chapter was held on August 25. Helen Campbell, Diocesan President, presented the Charter to the new members – Beth-Boyd Blair, Ann Cook, Kitty Ferguson, Jean Gautsch, Susan Henry, Sandra Rambo and Johnnie Johnson, a transitional member. Current officers of the chapter are Johnnie Johnson, President, Susan Henry, Vice-President and Beth-Boyd Blair, Secretary-Treasurer. The chapter meets monthly for prayer and study. Prospective members are encouraged to speak with any of the current Daughters.  An initial service project of the chapter is a drive to have food stocked in the parish’s freezer for use by parishioners for any reason, for shut-ins, and distribution to the Women’s Shelter. Weekly details are/have been announced in News from Trinity.

Submitted by Johnnie Johnson

Trinity Ladies Connecting (TLC)
The Trinity Ladies' Connecting(TLC)  is a lunch group that meets the first Monday of each month at noon at Ippy's for food, fellowship, and light devotions.  All ladies of Trinity are welcome to come and get to know each other better.  
Please join us!
Submitted by Susan Henry
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